Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

November 1, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Dale Donovan, Lawrence Gallagher and Peter Hall.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-0-1, with Grossman abstaining, to approve the minutes of October 18, 1999 as printed.

On a motion by Hall, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of October 25, 1999 as presented.

The Town Administrator presented his report to the Board:

a) Skateboard Park Bids – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted 4-0-1, with Gallagher abstaining, to accept the very generous offer for site work preparation on the skateboard park by the citizens as outlined in the memo of Jamie Bell of October 27, 1999. On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to opt for option #1 with a six inch slab.

b) Harbor Dredging – it was noted that the earliest the dredging contract would be awarded would be Friday.

c) South Bulkhead – it was noted that the pre-construction meeting is scheduled for Thursday at 8:45 a.m.

d) Shellfish Mediation – it was requested that Board members receive copies of the revised agreement.

e) Grievances re: Assistant to Town Accountant Position – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted 4-1, with Gallagher voting against, to take the grievances under advisement.

f) Duck Harbor Road – it was noted that per Massachusetts General Law, orders of conditions must be recorded at the Registry of Deeds but that, per past practice, there has been no filing at the Registry for Town projects. It was requested that the Town Administrator contact Town Counsel to ascertain the superseding authority regarding the Board’s vote to open the road and a condition imposed by the Conservation Commission.

The Board interviewed Edwin Reynolds and Elaine LaChapelle individually for appointment to the Conservation Commission.

Comments/Reports:  Selectman Hall noted that it had been suggested that the Catholic Church property could possibly be used as a museum – Chairman Grossman indicated that the Bishop had been contacted and the Town was awaiting a response.

Correspondence:

1) Jack’s Boat Rental’s Request for Review of Lease with Town for Gull Pond Boat Rental and Parking – copies to Harbormaster and Beach Administrator for review and suggestions.
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Old Business:

· Review Draft RFP for Water Study – RFP to be forwarded to the Board of Health and other interested parties for comment before review by the Board of Selectmen.   It was suggested that cost estimates be sought from engineering firms for providing public water to the Central District.

New Business:

· Conduct of Meetings – the letter received from Betty and Ken Kimball was acknowledged and Chairman Grossman thanked them for submitting their thoughts.  A special meeting will be scheduled in December for discussion of this matter.

· M.O.U. and Contract with Teamsters – there was consensus to move this item for discussion after the executive session.

· Resolution to Investigate Streetlight Savings – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the Resolution to Investigate Streetlight Savings

· Business Licenses – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the annual business licenses of Wellfleet Motel & Lodge, Inc.; Intermission Grill and Ice Cream; Cumberland Farms, Inc.; Chequessett Yacht & Country Club, Inc.; Finely JP’s, Inc.; Wellfleet Cinemas; Wellfleet Drive-In/Flea Market; Herring River Gallery & Guests; Computer Options; Tim’s New & Used Books; Copy Caps; Farmhouse Antiques, Etc.; The Nicholas Harrison Gallery, Inc.; Bookstore & Restaurant, Inc.; Bay Sails Marine, Inc.; Scandinavian Corner; Cape Impression’s Gallery.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted 4-0-1, with White abstaining, to approve the business license of Wellfleet Bay Wildlife Sanctuary.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the seasonal business licenses of Cottontail Gallery and Kendall Art Gallery.

· Annual Liquor License Renewals – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the liquor licenses of Wellfleet Spirits Shoppe, Inc. and Wellfleet Village Center, Inc.  Selectman White recused himself and left the table.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously 4-0 to approve the liquor license of Joseph Lema & Son, Inc.  Selectman White rejoined the Board.

·   Library Trustees Vacancy – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Carol Smith to fill the unexpired term of J. Philip Johnson.

· Police Federation Grievance (Hours of Work/Overtime 10/20/99) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to hold a grievance hearing for the Wellfleet Police Federation.  The Police Chief outlined the grievance indicating that, as a management right, he had worked a three-hour block of overtime rather than offering it to an officer. On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to convene a hearing between the Wellfleet Police Federation, the Board of Selectmen and Police Chief to discuss the Federation’s grievance and to continue the hearing to November 15th.
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On a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously at 8:30 p.m. on a roll call vote (Gallagher, Grossman, White, Donovan, Hall – yea) to enter executive session to discuss litigation and contract negotiations and to reconvene in open session at 9:00 p.m.

The meeting reconvened in open session at 10:06 p.m.

The Town Administrator updated the Board on the status of the Building Inspector position noting that the new Building Inspector will start work on December 13th.

On a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 10:09 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan








Administrative Assistant

Howard Grossman, Chair          Jeffrey White                          Dale Donovan

Lawrence Gallagher                   Peter Hall

